
Wellstone’s Utopia 

 

Camera pans down to New York 
tenement building to 
floorboard 

 

Through a small crack in the 
corner floorboard exists a 
tiny micro-community. The 
inhabitants know the tiny 
micro-community as 
Wellstone.  

 

As the camera pans out from 
community we see B standing 
at the town limits. 

 

B stands with a newspaper in 
hand that is heavily 
outlined in red.  

 

The red areas are in the 
classified section under 
apartments.  

 

As B approaches the square 
of the town a Blatella 
germanica named Khalil 
greets him. 

 

   

   Khalil 

(Nods at B with a waving hand 
gesture) 

 

   

(Continued) 



    Khalil 

    Looking for something? 

 

      B 

(Smiles at Khalil and 
returns the nodding gesture) 

 

B then shows Khalil the 
newspaper with the red 
markings.  

 

 

     B 

(Expresses an apologetic 
face as he hands over the 
paper) 

 

  Khalil 

(Smiles and points towards 
an odd looking structure on 
his right) 

 

B stares over Khalil right 
arm and sees this strange 
motel. 

 

B starts to realize it’s a 
huge roach motel turned 
upside down. 

 

  Khalil 

(Smiles at B with great 
confidence) 

 

     (Continued) 



   B 

(Face is fill with limited 
enthusiasm) 

 

 

B then shrugs his shoulders 
and walks off. 

 

  Khalil 

     (Gasps) 

     Hold Up! 

 

B points back to red ink on 
the paper. 

 

  Khalil 

(Nods at B once again with 
over confidence) 

 

Khalil points at another 
odd-looking structure.  

 

B stares once again over 
Khalil right arm. And 
realizes the structure is a 
milk carton that possess 
this foul odor. 

 

    B 

(Smiles with delight when he 
sees the milk carton) 

 

   
   
(Continued) 



B walks towards the carton 
and agrees with Khalil deal 

 

     

  B 

(Expresses sigh of relief) 

 

 

B starts to place his things 
in the carton. 

 

  Khalil 

 (States gestures 
angrily with his hand out) 

I believe you have something 
that belongs to me? 

 

    B 

(Nods in agreement with 
Khalil) 

 

B reaches into his back wing 
and pulls out a shield. 

 

The shield reads “Wellstone 
Housing Bureau”  

 

  Khalil 

     (Gasps in shock) 

  Pause 

You don’t understand I 
planned on renovating 

(Continued) 



B smiles at Khalil as he 
gives him a fat fine. 

 

 

B then walks away peacefully 
as he has finished his job. 

 

  B 

Enjoy your day…Khalil! 

 

 

  End  

 


